
07 June 2024 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Update on Mrs Jee 

We would like to take this opportunity to update you on Mrs Jee’s progress, as she is keen 

for you to know how she is doing. 

She has recently completed 35 days of daily chemo as an in-patient at Worthing.  She 

was then advised, unfortunately, that although they expected her to be in remission she 

was still showing 1% of leukaemia in her system.  The doctors advised there was no reason 

to carry on the second stage of chemo as this would not now make any difference and 

took advice from specialists as to next steps. 

Mrs Jee has been put onto a different chemotherapy drug which cannot be administered 

in Worthing and is now in Kings College, London for 5 days, starting a more targeted 

treatment.  Initial signs are that this is much more tolerable – which she is very grateful for. 

She is due to come home this weekend and will then need to go to London for two days 

each week to continue this treatment. 

 Please pray for Mrs Jee as she gets used to this new treatment, that she continues to 

tolerate this drug and that she is very quickly in remission. She has consistently spoken of 

your generosity and love towards her and she is extremely grateful to be part of the 

Goring school family. 

  

Health and safety Issues when exiting the school grounds 

It has come to our attention that some children have been riding their scooters and bikes, 

having collected them from the Key Stage 2 bike shed. We have reiterated to the children 

that they should not be riding bikes or scooters anywhere on the school grounds at any 

time. This week an adult carer was knocked to the ground on the path leading to the Key 

Stage 2 exit by a child riding their scooter. Please do speak to your child/ren, particularly 

if they leave school unsupervised, to reinforce this important safety rule.  

I would also like to remind parents to exit the school grounds promptly once their child 

has been collected. The one-way system for parents collecting their children from the Key 

Stage 1 playground should be respected at all times. For their own safety and the safety 

of others, children should not play on the play trails or on the field after 3.20pm.  

Many thanks for your ongoing support in these matters. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs F Whittaker 

 

 
Headteacher Mrs C Jee 
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